Wheaton City Council
January 8, 2025
Minutes
Wheaton City Council met in regular session on January 8, 2025. Members present were Brandon Shockley, Casey Prewitt, Jeremy Martell, Jon Brattin and Mayor David Shockley. Others present were Chief Clint Danforth, Abby Wilson, JoGina Park, David Greek, and Josh Kinnaman.
Mayor David Shockley called the regular meeting to order at 6:00pm.
There was no public comment.
Casey Prewitt made a motion to approve the December council meeting minutes. Seconded by Brandon Shockley. Motion passed with a vote of 4-0.
Brandon Shockley-yes			Casey Prewitt-yes
Jon Brattin-yes				Jeremy Martell-yes
Jon Brattin made a motion to approve the December bills. Seconded by Jeremy Martell. Motion passed with a vote of 4-0.
Brandon Shockley-yes			Casey Prewitt-yes
Jon Brattin-yes				Jeremy Martell-yes
Jon Brattin mentioned the water leak that Lindy Lombard had last month. The Council agrees that Lindy or Debbie Lombard will need to come to the next meeting if they want to request an adjustment.
Jeremy Martell has presented a letter of resignation from the City Council effective immediately after the meeting is adjourned. 
Jon Brattin made a motion to accept the resignation of Jeremy Martell. Seconded by Brandon Shockley. Motion passed with a vote of 3-0.
Brandon Shockley-yes			Casey Prewitt-yes		Jon Brattin-yes	
The City IT support, CPI Technologies, has provided an end-of-the-year report regarding the computers that the employees use. The computers that JoGina Park and Abby Wilson use were purchased in 2011 and are becoming outdated. The council has asked Josh Kinnaman to look into pricing new computers.
Jon Brattin made a motion to move the February meeting to February 12, 2025. Seconded by Jeremy Martell. Motion passed with a vote of 4-0.
Brandon Shockley-yes			Casey Prewitt-yes
Jon Brattin-yes				Jeremy Martell-yes
The Municipal Court closed 3 cases in December and 7 people appeared in court in January.
Chief Danforth reports that crime cases in the City of Wheaton were down 80% in 2024 compared to 2023. 
Jon Brattin made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Seconded by Brandon Shockley. Motion passed with a vote of 4-0.			
Brandon Shockley-yes			Casey Prewitt-yes
Jon Brattin-yes				Jeremy Martell-yes
MEETING ADJOURNED
